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Dear Parent/Carer 

I hope this letter finds you and your family well. 

The first day back is Tuesday 3rd September. On this day, students will be welcomed by staff at the school 
gates and directed to the entrance, which is located at the Talbot Road side of school. Myself and the Year 7 
team, will all be wearing bright pink T-shirts, so should be easy to spot! There is no parent access to the school 
car park, so please can they be dropped off and encouraged to walk into school themselves.  
 

1. Week beginning 2 September 2024 
Here is the schedule for the first week back: 

• Monday 2 September (Staff training day)  

• Tuesday 3 September (Y7 and Y12 only) – Y7 Normal Day and Y12 Induction Day.   

• Wednesday 4 September (Years 7, 8, 9, 10, 11 & 13 students return following their timetable) 
 
 
On Tuesday 3rd, they should arrive no later than 8.25am, dressed in their full uniform and prepared with all 
their equipment. 
 
Full details of our uniform and essential equipment, can be found on our website.  
 
During this first day, they will spend time with their Form Tutors, issued with their timetables, tour the school 
and attend lessons.  
 
School will finish at the usual time of 3pm.  
 
 

2. Chartwells – In school catering 
 
Full details of our catering/sample menus/pricing, can be found on our website. Eating at high school can be 
a very different experience from primary and students are encouraged to manage their food accounts but 
this can sometimes lead to overspending in the first few days. I would encourage a daily, agreed allowance, 
so they can budget accordingly. Students can also bring a packed lunch into school, if they so wish.  
 

Road Safety Awareness 

Be a considerate driver 

Do not park on restricted areas on Talbot Avenue or Lidgett Lane 

Be respectful of our local residents 

Please use the turning circle paying attention to the speed limit 

Obey speeding restrictions; they are there to protect our children 

Look after the environment and switch off your engine, when stationary, 

for cleaner air! 
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Please can I ask that during the first week of school, they bring either a packed lunch or sufficient money to 
load onto their food accounts, using the cash loader machines in school. During their first day, they will be 
shown how to use these.  
 
On Tuesday 3rd, students will be able to sample a school lunch, free of charge but no food will be available at 
break time, so something should be brought from home, if required.   
 

3. ParentPay 
 
 
Parents are able to ‘top up’ your child’s account and monitor what they are eating by using the ParentPay 

system. Letters containing full details and your individual sign in, will be sent home during the first week back 

in September.  

 

On behalf of the Year 7 team, we wish you a very happy, safe summer and look forward to welcoming the 
students 
 

 
 


